
As my Conservancy board term comes to 
a close, I find myself reflecting on what an 
honor it has been to serve this organization 
since its founding. When we first started, we 
had a simple but profound goal: to protect 
the land, history, and character of this special 
place. Today, thanks to the dedication of so 
many, that vision has not only been realized 
but continues to grow beyond what we ever 
imagined.
What makes me most 
proud is not just what 
we’ve accomplished, 
but how we’ve done 
it. The Conservancy 
has been led by good 
people—folks who 
believe in rolling up 
their sleeves, doing the 
right thing, and leaving 
a place better than 
they found it. From 
our board members, 
past and present, to the 
many volunteers and 
members who give their 
time and treasure, this 
organization is built on service, passion, and 
stewardship.
Over the years, we have preserved land, 
protected historic sites, and worked with 
landowners and government officials to 
ensure that conservation remains a viable and 
attractive option for those who love their land. 
But our work is far from finished. The demand 
for conservation easements and responsible 
land stewardship is growing, and I believe the 
Conservancy is in the perfect position to meet 
that need. By expanding our reach as a regional 

land trust, we can help more landowners 
protect the critical mass of farmland and 
forestland needed to avoid sprawl, and we can 
ensure that our landscapes remain productive, 
wild, and beautiful for future generations.
Over the last 25 years, we've learned a lot, 
and I hope you will join us in that learning 
curve by participating in the Conservancy's 
25th Anniversary's "25 Ways to Engage in 

Conservation." You'll learn, 
but you'll have a good time, 
too. 
Leaving the board doesn’t 
mean leaving the mission. I’ll 
always be here to support the 
Conservancy and encourage 
its continued growth. I 
hope you’ll do the same. 
If you’ve ever considered 
getting more involved, now 
is the time. Whether through 
membership, volunteering, or 
advocating for conservation 
in your own way, your 
contributions are key to the 
Conservancy’s success.
This organization is a 

testament to what a dedicated community can 
achieve when it comes together for a common 
cause. I have no doubt that it will continue to 
thrive, and I look forward to watching its next 
chapter unfold.
Sincerely,

Robert Trulock
President and Founding Board Member
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Did you know that Morgan County is the only county 
in Georgia with its own countywide conservancy? As you 
ride through this productive, wild, and beautiful place, 
conservation may seem invisible—but that’s the point. You 
won’t see endless subdivisions because the “invisibility cloak” 
of conservation easements is working its magic.
Thanks to dedicated landowners who love their land and 
choose to protect it rather than develop it, 6,000 acres 
are now permanently protected. And the demand for 
conservation easements continues to grow.
As we look ahead, we see it is necessary to expand the 
Conservancy's reach to protect the lands in Morgan County 
and beyond that sustain Morgan County's farmers and 
farmland.  It's time to grow the land trust.
To all who have supported this grand experiment—thank 
you. It’s working. Morgan County still has a chance to avoid 
sprawl.  Together, we can ensure it stays that way.

Engage in Conservation All Year Long!
To celebrate 25 years, we’re inviting you to 

engage in conservation through:
5 Events
5 Hikes
5 Books
5 Films
5 Meals

Join us as we explore the 
lands, the challenges, and the victories that shape 

our state (and our county) through
land conservation and historic preservation.

Stay tuned for more details, and 
let’s keep conservation thriving!
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25 Ways to Engage in Conservation in 2025
25th Anniversary



Conservancy Announces Intent to Apply for National Accreditation
The Madison-Morgan Conservancy is proud to announce 
its intent to apply for accreditation through the Land Trust 
Accreditation Commission, an independent program of 
the Land Trust Alliance (LTA). This prestigious designation 
recognizes land conservation organizations that meet 
rigorous national quality standards for protecting important 
natural places and working lands forever.
Accreditation is a milestone that reflects a commitment 
to excellence, transparency, and enduring stewardship. 
Earning accreditation is an essential step in ensuring that 
our work meets the highest standards in land conservation. 
It reinforces our dedication to preserving the natural, 
agricultural, and historic resources of Morgan County 
and will provide confidence to this community that these 
treasures will be protected for generations to come.
The accreditation process is extensive and requires a 
thorough review of the Conservancy’s policies, procedures, 
and programs to ensure compliance with national 
standards. This rigorous effort represents an investment of 
approximately $60,000 and 350 staff hours, demonstrating 
the Conservancy’s dedication to the highest ethical and 

technical standards in land conservation.  
Public Comment Period Open
The Land Trust Accreditation Commission invites public 
input on the Conservancy’s application. Comments must be 
signed, written, and relate to how the Conservancy complies 
with national quality standards. These standards address the 
ethical and technical operation of a land trust.
For a complete list of standards, visit the Land Trust 
Accreditation Commission’s website at http://www.
landtrustaccreditation.org/help-and-resources/indicator-
practices.
To submit comments:

Visit www.landtrustaccreditation.org
Email comments to info@landtrustaccreditation.org
Mail comments to:

Land Trust Accreditation Commission
Attn: Public Comments
36 Phila Street, Suite 2
Saratoga Springs, NY 12866

Comments on Madison-Morgan Conservancy’s application 
will be most useful if submitted by June 18, 2025.

Organizational News
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Digging Deeper: What are Conservation Easements
Land Protection

Think of conservation easements as an overlay of land use 
restrictions - you still own your land, can still hunt/fish/
timber/farm it, but you just give up the rights to do certain 
things, like subdivide and develop.
Any legal interest in real property can be severed and sold.  
Think oil and gas (mineral) rights, or air rights, or even the 
right to lease.  Landowners may get compensated for selling 
or giving away those rights, just as they may get compensated 
for selling or donating a conservation easement.

Selling Conservation Easements: The US Farm Bill 
provides funding to purchase conservation easements to 
protect the nation's best agricultural soils.  Morgan County 
now has a Farmland Protection Program, which helps to 
purchase conservation easements on farmland by leveraging 
those federal funds.  The Conservancy is facilitating that 
program by acting as the land trust to hold, monitor, and 
defend those conservation easements in perpetuity.

Donating Conservation Easements: Currently 6,000 
acres in Morgan County are protected through donated 
conservation easements.  The landowners who donated these 

easements were eligible for a federal tax deduction (up to 
50% of AGI for up to 16 years).  Many of those landowners 
also qualified for a state tax credit (25% of easement value, 
capped at $250,000).
If you'd like to dig deeper into conservation easements, how 
you might use them to protect your property, or how they 
might benefit your family, please contact us.
Or join us at the Land Stewardship Workshop on February 
18, at Farmview Market, 5-7:30pm, $35/person.  Contact us 
to register.
Conservation easements will help protect a critical mass 
of farmland and help Morgan County avoid sprawl.
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All work and no play seems to be what the Madison-Morgan 
Junior Conservancy (JC) members prefer, believe it or not, 
as long as there is food involved! These youth have had a 
variety of educational and service experiences so far this year, 
from ringing the new bell in the Fairplay School renovation 
to learning the best methods of cleaning gravestones – did 
you know the preferred cleaning product is a horse shampoo, 
Orvis paste?
One of the many family cemeteries in our county is 
nestled in a beautiful hardwood grove accessible near 
the equestrian center at Hard Labor Creek State Park. 
In October, the JC board members proudly showed off 
“their gravestones” after gently scrubbing the lichens and 
algae off and clearing the saplings and brush growing in 
the cemetery the CCC boys protected with a low rock 
wall.
The November gathering had the teens romping in the 
woods and water. Using tools and techniques of “Adopt-
a-Stream,” the board members collected and analyzed 
Still Creek in Rutledge, which feeds into Hard Labor 
Creek, one of Madison’s sources of drinking water. The 
data collected will act as a baseline to compare to future 
collected data. Changes in the data may indicate change 
that has occurred in the surrounding environment.
A working lunch meeting, in December, had board 
members breaking into committees for a planning 
session, over delicious fried chicken, mac ‘n cheese and 
collard greens at Benny Paul’s Soul Food Restaurant. 
Later in the month, the beautiful home and gardens of 
Sherri-Aynn and Brian Collins was the perfect venue to 
gather and celebrate the season for the annual Alumni 
Holiday Gathering. A yummy lunch and gift exchange 
highlighted the relief of the last day of school for the 
semester.
Finally, in January, the Junior Conservancy board learned 
about the Endangered Properties Revolving Fund and 
what the MMC board has been doing to ensure the 
preservation of some of our county’s precious properties. 
A tour of the Seedhouse, FTM House (outside), and 
a visit inside the Fairplay School where the contrast 
from last year’s tour of the gutted building was striking. 
Christine provided her sage insight to the structural 
importance of bringing back historically accurate 
architectural elements.
The Madison-Morgan Conservancy Junior Conservancy 
looks forward to meeting you, the Madison-Morgan 
Conservancy members, at Derby Day where the teens 
will be working the event. See you there!

Junior Conservancy

Junior Conservancy Out and About Doing Cool Things



Endangered Properties Revolving Fund Update
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☐	 I would like to contribute an additional: $_________________
         to the Endangered Properties Revolving Fund.
☐	 My Company has a matching gift program. Please send me information about 

matching gifts.
☐	 Please send me information about including the Madison-Morgan Conservancy 

in my will.
☐     I would like to volunteer.
Name(s) as it should appear on the Membership list:
___________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________

City:________________________  State:_______   Zip:____________

Phone 1:_____________________ Phone 2:______________________

Email 1:__________________________________________________        

Email 2:__________________________________________________

Join or Renew 
Your Membership Today! 

Madison-Morgan Conservancy
P.O. Box 752, Madison, GA 30650 

706-818-8046 | www.mmcGeorgia.org | info@mmcGeorgia.org
☐	 Daniel Morgan Society - $5,000+ 

(Watershed Donor Level)
☐	 Sustainer - $2,500+ 
	 (Watershed Donor Level)
☐	 Benefactor - $1,000+ 
	 (Watershed Donor Level) 

☐	 Supporter - $500 
☐	 Donor - $250
☐	 Preservationist - $100
☐	 Conservationist - $50
☐	 Naturalist - $25

It’s all about cash flow. If you would prefer 
to give monthly, it’s easy to do online. Just 
go to the Membership page on our website, 
www.mmcGeorgia.org/membership, click the 
“Monthly Membership” button, and fill in 
the monthly amount you’d like to contribute. 
Monthly giving is a win-win: 
•	 You can spread your contribution over 12 

months.
•	 Monthly membership income helps the 

Conservancy budget for the year.
Daniel Morgan Society $5,000+ | Monthly = $417

Sustainer $2,500+ | Monthly = $209

Benefactor $1,000+ | Monthly = $84

Supporter $500+ | Monthly = $42

Donor $250+ | Monthly = $21

Monthly Giving

What's Next for the Revolving Fund?

Support Georgia's Newest Land Trust
Permanent land protection coupled with farm-friendly zoning 
is the only way to manage sprawl.  If you agree and want to 
help keep Morgan County productive, wild, and beautiful, 
you can support the Conservancy by joining, renewing your 

membership, or donating to the mission.  We will need all the 
help we can get and all the funding we can find to protect an 
additional 11,000 acres by 2030.  It's a lofty goal, a stretch, and 
we are actively working toward it.  We would love your help!

In its first five years, the Conservancy’s $1 million Revolving 
Fund has made a lasting impact—saving three historic 
buildings and permanently protecting 191 
acres of farmland, forests, wildlife habitat, 
and parkland. Even better? The fund grew 
by 30% in total assets during that time.
Now, as the rehabilitation of the Fairplay 
School nears completion, we’re looking 
ahead to the next big project.
The Goal: Buy & Protect Before It’s 
Too Late: We’re working to capitalize 
the Revolving Fund at a level that allows us to step in before 
farmland is sold for development. Morgan County needs 

a critical mass of farmland to keep its agricultural industry 
strong—the farms, farmers, and farm businesses that sustain our 

productive, wild, and beautiful landscape. 
But to compete with developers, we need 
real financial power.
Beyond farmland, we also need to protect 
the historic places that tell our story and 
shape our sense of place. Once Fairplay 
School is restored, we’ll be ready for the 
next challenge.  Got a project in mind? We 
want to hear about it!  Let’s work together 
to protect what makes Morgan County 

special—for the next 25 years and beyond.

Membership
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regina & wilson broach
cecille & paul brown

rachel broyles
bryans family foundation

sally & beryl budd
annie hunt & jerald 

"woody" burriss
 nancy a. bush

rosemary buttermore
andrea byer

scott campbell
kathryn & joe cardwell

kimberly & sean carragher
**ellen carter

amy & scott carter
pam & charles t. cathey
natalie & george chase
hilda & james chilton

ann & eston clarke
brenda & jeff clotfelter

mollie & virgil cole
sarah & joe coleman
sherri-aynn & brian 

collins
carla & carl colquett

lisa & charles conner
conrads family 

foundation
robyn & chris cook

bonnie and george cooke
cade cowan
missy craver
debbie crowe

martha curtis
tom daniels

maryann & devon dartnell
julie davie

*diane davies
kaye & stan dejarnett
rita & lane dennard

**elissa detienne
georgia devaney

*katie & greg devaney
*flossie & david dodge
mariella & jack dodson

anonymous 
the 1772 foundation
beverly & bill abbott

emily willingham & dixon 
adair

claire adair
louise & reynolds allen

dana alling
meg & wyatt anderson

alice lee & robert 
andreottola 
jeff andrise

kay argroves
kathryn & darren ash

valle & stan ashley
hope & glenn austin 

*kathy bakane
candace carlson & 

kevin baker
carol martin & scott 

baldwin
sue baldwin 

mary & chad balicki
cindy & brian ball

*janet & bob 
beauchamp

lacy & rob beauchamp
laurie & mike becker

rosie becker
*hank bell

leona & tom benkoski 
mary bennett
david bentley

**lendley berry
berry's tree farm

cathy & richard best
*jane c. bostwick
barbara & glen 

bottomley 
rick boulis

**will boulware
phyllis boyd

*ruth & mike bracewell
elizabeth & james

branch
*lisa & christopher 

brandon

*alice & art domby 
lisa douglas

pat walker & jeanne 
dufort

sean dunlap
beth duvall
 terry embry

lee ann & brian emerson
sheree & terry evans
*denny & doug ewing

faye & mort ewing 
holly & kelly farmer 

elizabeth & robert fears
emily & tom followill

penny foote
nicole & brandon forde

virginia payne & clarence 
foreman

erin & john garrett
karen & michael garrett

judy & bruce gilbert
vicki gillespie

dena & brad good
judy goodchild

deborah grainger
zeb grant designs

nancy greene
kay & michael halbert 
beth & charles haney

louise hannah
*family of lcdr albert 

harper
*june harrell

martha harrell
patsy harris

sarah baldwin harris & 
j.d. harris 

foundation
john hayes
kate hayes

stratton hicky
kristen higgins

*marian hill
chris & foss hodges

 sally & arnold hoge
kebby & reg holden

holland & knight
*rena & george holt

anne horstman
melisa howe

lauren howie
ben hudson

linda & steve huggins
lori & duncan hume
*lyn & whitey hunt

deborah & jon hunter
*mary & john huntz

*anne symmes & 
stephen ives

jack’s creek farm
mary ann & richard jacob

*julie jenkins
karen & felton jenkins
traci & stewart johns 

crystal & ellis johnson
*margaret & kevin 

johnson
sylvia johnson

*drs. babs & hiram 
johnston

brittany & tobi johnston
kristin & bryan jones 

mary mack & jim jones 
dawn & shawn jones

judi perazzo & eric joyce
kathy & ed karpinski

**carson keener
stephanie & michael

keener
linda & chuck kimbell 

al kimsey, 
madison rentals

rachel & jason kinsaul
fred kitchens

monica & ken kocher 
dan belman & randy 

korando
bromley & mike 

kreikemeier
sandra & walter kruger
nancy & ken kuperberg

*susan & bill kurtz 
nancy clair laird

December 2024 - December 2025
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mary newton
deanna & david nunn

stephanie nuesse
sally & lee nunn

deanna & david nunn
becky & john orr

padgett & whetzel family 
dentistry

**cameron palmer
**walt palmer

brenda & tommy parrish
marilyn & irven penn

brooks "sonny" 
pennington iii

charlotte & keith pharr
diane & will pharr
lissa & garry phelps

chandler pike 
kathy & chuck plumley

cherry & rick porter 
cindy & van price

beth & tim pridgen
betsy quillin

blair & tripp rackley
rebecca & rick rakoczy

erik & alicia ramfos
*dan rather

lucy ray,
morgan county 

extension
michael redwine

*jeanne & hunter reid
deneice & brad rice

christie hudson & isabel 
rocha

kate & j.p. roberts 
avery & ernie rogers, 

jean guill price 
nature conservancy 

caroline rolader
holly & chad roling

drs. terry blum & 
paul roman

*sharon & bill ross
heleena & michael roush

nan rowan
jane royal

debi & william lamb
*chris lambert
*Zeke Lambert

*shandon & david land
*dr. don lane

dena & robert lanier
nancy & george launius

melissa lentine
angelyn & ken lewis

dr. ken lewis
kent lingerfelt

harris little
jennifer king lockridge

penny lyle
madison-morgan 

chamber of commerce
jan & bill manos
robin marhaver

anna marett
michael martin

*mary & bob mccauley
terry tatum & jerry 

mccollum
susan & tony mccullar
carol & ricky mcginnis

wendell mcneal
*stacy & michael 

mcquaide
sissy & terry mcrae

mr. & mrs. pete mctier
barry mcwhirter,

mcwhirter investments
jill & kevin meeler

meta
**john metheny

*nancy & jack miles 
carolyn & ron milton

craig walters & 
chip moberly

ashley & jeremy moon
betsy & sandy 

morehouse
morgan stanley 

foundation
cindy & bruce morrow

*katrina & floyd newton 
*becca & godfrey newton

 cay & tom ruggiere
catherine j. sasnett

kathie & dick schmidt
karen & craig 
schneeberger

elizabeth rockhill & 
simeon sergiadis
tom sherwood
holly shreiner
*rick crown & 

richard simpson 
gail & john singleton

skalski law firm
julie & chris skelton

dave skillen
rhonda & rick smith

cindi fetch & 
preston snyder

julie & steve speyer
cindy & ronnie stapp
cindy & rick starling

*amelia steele
esther & jim stokes
georgeana tamplin

debbie & wayne tamplin
johanna & bryan tate 
joan & larry taylor

linda thoman
**emily thomas

courtney & travis thomas 
*joyce thomas

three seasons garden club
*martha p. thurmond
debbie & dean tillery, 

nuart printers
mary & mike torino

lynn walker treadwell
*anne & robert trulock 

diane turner
robert m. & lilias baldwin 

turnell foundation
*fin vason

*lee harper & 
wayne vason
susan vaughn

mr. randall veal
sue ellen & alan verner

*julie & dan vice
mimi vickers

celia & paul visscher
jamie & philipp
von hanstein

betsy wagenhauser
**evelyn whitaker
ann marie walsh
frank walsh iii 

stevi & william wansley
*ellen warren 

waterfall foundation
watson-brown 

foundation
*christine & david watts

dr. rose ann 
rigby-weaver, md

susan rodriguez welch
*katie & scott weber

charles weldon
ellen west

george h. west 
ted westlake

kathy & steve whitcomb
*clarence & kathy 

whiteside
karen & peter wibell

sally wickland 
lauren & jake wilcox
**brinkley williams

**iris williams
**lucy williams
**nell williams

carol & everett williams
jamie & james williams,

main street vet
jessica williams

liz & taylor williams
denise & will wingate
lou & blanton winship

clare wolfe
shayelyn & david 

woodberry
linda & karl woodworth  

christie & charles wright
marybeth wydock

connie & william zachary
laree & dan zant
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Return Service Requested

This newsletter is printed on 100% post-consumer waste recycled paper.

Need to Renew?  
Check Your 

Mailing Label:
The date printed above 

your name on the mailing 
label is the last date on 

which you paid your annual 
membership dues.  Please 
renew your membership 
annually to support the 

Conservancy’s work and to 
expand its land trust.

25th Anniversary Derby Day 
Saturday, May 3, 2025 | 5pm-10pm

@ Walton's White Lily House
Dan Belman and Randy Korando's recent transformation 

of the historic Peter Walton House
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Planning for the 2025 Derby Day is in full swing, and 
we are excited about the venue, the traditional festivities, 
and a new initiative that has already taken place. The 
Conservancy sponsored an art competition this year and 
invited Morgan County High School art students to 
participate. The level of creativity and skill exhibited by 
the students truly amazed us!
If you received a Derby Day announcement via email 
or visited Eventbrite to sponsor, you encountered the 
breathtaking artwork created by 11th grader Maggie 
Rogers. Inspired by the iconic grandstands of the historic 
Churchill Downs, her piece captures the essence of Derby 
Day with vibrant colors that evoke the spirit of the 
spectacle.  Join us May 3rd to see the winning pieces.
The artwork submitted by these talented students was 
so impressive that the judging panel faced a formidable 
challenge in selecting the best entries. After much 
deliberation, we are excited to announce the complete list 
of winners:

1st Place: Maggie Rogers  
2nd Place: Leah Miller  

3rd Place: Catherine Malcom  
4th Place: Hailey Thrower & T.J.

5th Place: Brenna Patrick, Audrey Williams, 
& Rini Ethridge  

Thoughtful Detail: Hayden Turk  
Best Rose: Lauriel Arnold & Catherine Malcolm

Sponsor Derby Day today 
to help keep Morgan County 

productive, wild, and beautiful.


